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July 29, 2016 

 

James Lordi 

New Jersey Department of Community Affairs,  

Division of Housing and Community Resources,  

National Housing Trust Fund Program, 5th Floor,  

PO Box 806,  

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0806 

 

Dear Mr. Lordi,  

 

We the undersigned submit the following comments to the NJDCA NHTF allocation plan. As 

the state partner of the National Low Income Housing Coalition, which has been leading efforts 

to establish the National Housing Trust Fund, we are excited that NJDCA will be receiving a 

new source of funding to address the housing needs of people with extremely low incomes.  We 

hope this allocation from the federal government will grow in the future.  It is important that in 

this first round of funding New Jersey put together a program that works well.   

We have reviewed the state’s plan for dispensing this initial allocation of funds and have 

suggestions we hope you will consider.  First, we agree with the recommendation to have a 

priority for applicants with experience in serving special needs populations and non-profits. 

However, we disagree with the 100% preference for re-entry population. While we understand 

that this population has significant housing needs, we would propose that this be changed so that 

half of the funding is prioritized for the re-entry population with the other half being set aside for 

other special needs populations.  

We request that NJDCA’s allocation plan have preferences for developments with the deepest 

possible affordability for rents and the longest possible periods of affordability.  Your plan only 

mentions a minimum of 30 years affordability.  We urge you to give preference for projects that 

extend that affordability period.   

We are gravely concerned that the draft plan not address affordability.  We urge you to give 

preference to projects where rents will be no more 30% of a person’s income.  We support 

establishing a criteria for geographic diversity in areas of high opportunity, with access to public 

transportation employment opportunities and other community amenities.  However, we also 

urge you to ensure that these funds do the most good by providing a preference in suburban 

communities that are part of efforts to affirmatively further fair housing or at least part of a fair 

share municipal plan and in urban areas, to developments that are part of a comprehensive 

neighborhood plan. 

We also believe the funds should not be concentrated in one place or with one developer, and 

suggest the following limitations:  
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No one developer should get more than one quarter of the funds and no one city should get more 

than a quarter of the funds. Even though the current funding will only create 12 homes, we think 

they should not all go to one developer or to one municipality. 

We request that DCA reconsider taking the full 10% administrative fee.  To the maximum extent 

possible, these dollars should be used to create more homes. 

Finally we urge you to increase the transparency of who receives funding by convening an 

application review panel composed of state officials and at least two private citizens representing 

the housing and homeless advocacy community who are not affiliated in any way with any 

applicant.    

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

Staci Berger, 

Housing & Community Development Network of NJ 

 

Renee Koubiadis, 

Anti-Poverty Network of NJ 

Donna Blaze, 

Affordable Housing Alliance 

 

Alfred Faella, 

County of Union 

Rodney Hairston, 

Department of Community Development 

City of Jersey City 

Russ Hall, 

Housing Alliance of Morris County  

 

 

Connie Mercer, 

HomeFront 

 

 

Carol Golde, 

Housing Initiatives of Princeton 

Joseph Della Fave, 

Ironbound Community Corporation 

Raymond Ocasio, 

La Casa de Don Pedro 

 

Rev. Sara Lilja, 

Lutheran Episcopal Advocacy Ministry of NJ 

Richard Brown, 

Monarch Housing Associates 

 

Timothy Tansey, 

Morris County Office of Community Development 

 

Blair Schleicher Bravo, 

Morris Habitat for Humanity  

 

Melody Federico, 

NewBridge Services, Inc. 

Beverly Brown  Ruggia, 

NJ Citizen Action 
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Jeff Wild, 

NJ Coalition to End Homelessness 

 

Robert Guarasci, 

NJ Community Development Corporation 

 

Bridget Phifer, 

Parkside Business and Community in Partnership 

 

Lewis Hurd, 

Premier Community Development Corporation 

Edward Truscelli, 

Princeton Community Housing 

 

Barbara Coppens, 

Statewide Self Advocacy Network  

Ronald Wong, 

The Community Builders, Inc. 

 

Joyce Campbell, 

Trenton Area Soup Kitchen  

Leslie Stivale, 

Triple C Housing  

Vito Gallo, 

Union County A-Team 

 

Leonard Robbins, 

Urban League Essex County 

Brian Kula, 

Volunteer Advocate 

 


